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Catherine Pugh Michael Harrison
Mayor Interim Police Commissioner

March 4, 2019

Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council
Room 400, City Hall

100 N. Holliday Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Attention: Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

Re: City Council Bill No. 19-0344
Licensing of Rental Dwellings

Dear Council President Young and Members of the City Council:

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD) has reviewed Council Bill 19-0344. This legislation is for the
purpose of requiring the Housing Commissioner to provide certain alternative methods for applying for a new
or renewal rental dwelling license; amending the requirements for a renewal license inspection to except a
dwelling unit in a 1- or 2-family dwelling under certain conditions; and providing for a special effective date.

The BPD is not opposed to City Council bill 19-0344. Thank you for the opportunity to comment. The
BPD looks forward to working with the City Council on this matter.

Sincerely,

Ol Febess

Danielle Butcher
Office of the Police Commissioner

clo 242 West 29" Street e Baltimore, Maryland 21211-2908



